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Thursday, Sept. 4, 2014 monthly meeting of the Allegheny County Jail Oversight Board. 

Conference Room #1 of the Allegheny County Courthouse 

Members present:
The Honorable Judge Donna Jo McDaniel                                                                             
The Honorable Judge Joe Williams
M. Gayle Moss
Lynn Griffin representing County Controller Chelsa Wagner
Mary Esther Van Shura representing Allegheny County Executive Rich Fitzgerald
Joe Catanese representing County Council President John DeFazio
Kevin Kraus representing County Sheriff William Mullen
	
Others attending: Warden Orlando Harper, John Smith, Marion Damick, Sister Barbara Finch, 
Deputy Warden LaToya Warren, Dr. Joseph Aloysius and other interested parties.
 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Mrs. Marion Damick raised the following issues:

· Cost of phone calls for the inmates’ families
· Correctional Officers bringing their own guns to the jail
· The intake and release process being cumbersome
· The informational picketing against Corizon that took place today prior to the meeting.

Bill Harbadin from Erie, Pennsylvania is the father of a former jail inmate, Nicholas Harbadin inmate #17310, who did not receive his prescribed medication, Lithium, for 21 days while incarcerated.

Included with today’s materials are two documents for your review: A letter from Brad Michael Burns, a nurse employed at the jail.  Mr. Burns states in his letter the needs/problems at the jail as they relate to medical issues.  His letter is included for your review.

The second handout describes the inherent difference between a tuberculin syringe and an insulin syringe. (This document is included for your review.) 

There were several comments from the audience.  All of the comments had to do with the medical care being provided by Corizon to the county’s inmates. 

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

The minutes of June 2014 meeting were motioned for approval by Gayle Moss and seconded by Mary Esther Van Shura and unanimously approved of by Board. No meetings were convened in July or August.
	
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Judge McDaniel commented that Corizon is fully staffed for the first time since contracted to provide medical care to the jail inmates. 
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WARDEN’S REPORT:

Warden Harper informed the Board:

· Anything operational will be addressed
· Enforcement of dress code for professionals entering the jail on business terms
· A grant was submitted for $2 million for a Housing DNI Program
· Latoya Warren, Dep. Warden of Inmate Services, requested approval of $562,947.25 expenditure from the ACJ Inmate Welfare Fund.  The amount includes two items:  The first was for the purchase of thermal shirts for the Holiday Packages – total $8,606.25.  The second item was for the ACJ Collaborative Re-entry Program - total $554,341.  Motion to approve was made by Gayle Moss. This motion was approved by Judge McDaniel.

EXECUTIVE ACTIONS:

OLD BUSINESS

Judge Williams indicated that the clash is a labor dispute and stated there needs to be some compromise between healthcare workers and Corizon. He directed that an objective third party in this matter would be beneficial.

Judge McDaniel recommended the County Executive engage a mediator for this issue.  Mary Esther Van Shura said she would take that message back to the County Executive. The County Executive office is to have a response for the October, 2014.  

NEW BUSINESS

Corizon stated that a new doctor and nurse practitioner were hired and are onsite. A meeting is to be set between Mr. Smith and Warden Harper to review the appropriate protocols for medication distribution to patients. 
 
ADJOURNMENT

The Board unanimously approved a motion by Kevin Kraus, seconded by Gayle Moss to adjourn the Allegheny County Jail Oversight Committee meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 4:40 p.m. The next Board meeting will be held on Thursday, October 4, 2014. 

	Respectfully submitted,




	Chelsa Wagner
	Secretary



